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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Elizabeth L. Littlefield 
President and Chief Executive Officer 

June 10, 2015 

This is a pivotal year in international development. 

The recent historic climate agreement between the U.S. and China is a major step forward in 
climate change, and it has helped accelerate a growing recognition of the need to address this 
issue across developed and developing countries and across the political spectrum. 

As we mark significant progress in achieving the Millennium Development Goals, especially in 
areas such as reducing extreme poverty, combatting malaria and TB, and girls’ education, the 
Financing for Development conference in July in Addis Ababa will launch a new set of goals--
the Sustainable Developmental Goals--to guide the global development agenda. 

And the announcement of the Asian Infrastructure Investment Bank, the momentum behind the 
BRICS bank, and the creation of another OPIC-like entity at the Inter-American Development 
Bank are shifting the power and tectonic plates of the development finance agencies and 
highlighting the need for far more financing tools. 

All of this is in the context of a growing appreciation for the powerful, essential role of the 
private sector in development. Business can be a force for good. People recognize that public and 
philanthropic resources alone cannot address the world’s development challenges, and the 
private sector is usually the most innovative and effective problem-solver.  This is why there is a 
groundswell of voices saying over and over that OPIC’s model is a model whose time has come. 

As the Board knows well, over the past few years we have invested deeply in strengthening and 
modernizing OPIC’s internal infrastructure--the systems, controls, resources and tools of the 
agency—so we can be prepared to scale up and take our agency to the next level. At the same 
time, of course, we have focused on delivering annual results and development projects across 
the hundred-plus countries in which we work. 

Today, we will consider eight major transactions spanning all regions and all OPIC origination 
departments. These projects are the culmination of many months, and in some cases years, of 
work by our origination, legal, policy, credit and other teams.  We expect strong development 
impact from these projects. We project they will create nearly 1,400 permanent jobs and tens of 
thousands of temporary ones in development countries. 

Since we last met, the Agency has made significant strides in less visible but equally important 
areas. Thanks to our successful budget negotiations, our human resources department has hired 
42 new staff members, bringing our total to 254 current FTEs. 

Our department of management and administration is rolling out a far-reaching and 
transformational MIS system, “Insight,” that will affect everything that OPIC does, improving 
efficiency, risk management, cross-selling, staff and client experience and much more.  
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OPIC’s legal, credit and policy teams have worked to negotiate and structure dozens of smaller 
projects with highly complex environmental, credit, legal or labor dimensions.   
 
Our financial, accounting, risk management and other teams in portfolio management continue to 
make sure that once projects are approved, they perform, and that our portfolio quality remains 
high despite the markets in which we operate.  They also ensure that OPIC has top-drawer 
accounting and clean audits every single year.   
 
And, of course, our external affairs team helps ensure that congressional and other stakeholders 
understand and appreciate the Agency and its critical role in foreign policy and development. 
 
Thanks to the work of these departments, I can confirm to the Board that we expect to meet our 
ambitious financial and development objectives for the fiscal year closing on September 30th. 
 
In recent years, OPIC has also invested in an unprecedented level of partnership with our sister 
U.S. government agencies, such as USAID, whose expertise and resources has underpinned 
many of our most impactful foreign policy investments, such as the West Bank project you will 
consider today. We have partnered with the State Department to execute the highly successful 
Africa Clean Energy Finance initiative with its 25 promising early-stage projects, and we have 
benefited from State Department detailees. The Commerce Department’s foreign commercial 
service has helped us identify U.S. investors who could benefit from OPIC support. 
 
Together with these agencies, OPIC teams are making great progress on major Obama 
Administration priorities, such as the Power Africa transactions you will see today, stability in 
the Middle East and North Africa, our national security agenda, the “pivot” or re-balancing to 
Asia, and renewable energy in the Caribbean. Our second wind power project in Jamaica, for 
example, was approved at last week’s Investment Committee meeting. 
 
To close where I began, it is a pivotal and exciting time to be at OPIC and in development 
finance. Thanks to the work of OPIC and so many others, the world is finally embracing the 
crucial role that private capital has to play in international development. Within the U.S., 
influential voices from Capitol Hill to the think tank community to President Obama’s own 
Global Development Council are applauding your Agency and calling for it to be strengthened 
and equipped with more flexibility and instruments. And, as I mentioned, the BRICS bank and 
the Asian Infrastructure Investment Bank have served to underscore the powerful role OPIC and 
others like it have to play.  
 
It is an enormous privilege for me to work on a private sector approach whose time has come--on 
“development that pays for itself”—to work with a development agency that advances foreign 
policy, spreads high market standards and innovation, helps U.S. businesses, and earns income 
for the taxpayer.  And of course, it is a privilege to work with colleagues who so ably navigate 
the extraordinary complexity of policy issues, risks, and challenges, at the frontier and who touch 
the lives of so many in the far reaches of the planet every single day. 
 
Thank you. This concludes my President’s Report. 


